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Upcoming Events: 
Upcoming Activities 
Monday, February 13, 

2:30PM The History of IBM 
Boca Raton as told by its Inno-
vators – Pete Martinez will 
lead an open discussion of 
IBM’s activities and accom-
plishments through the years at 
the Boca Raton site, including 
products such as System 3, 
System 7, Maritime, Series 1, 
IBM PC and Related Products, 
Robotics, Manufacturing and 
Automotive Systems, SEDAB, 
Fort Knox, OS/2, Internet Divi-

sion, Special Needs Products, Speech Sys-
tems, Project Checkmate, LA Grid, etc. He 
will also discuss IBM's huge impact on the 
community past and present (including the 
work of our retirees). In Pete’s words, “I'm 
thinking we could have a lot of fun at this 
session, doing a trip through memory lane 
where we would bring up all of these prod-
ucts and ask the audience if anyone had 
worked on these and if they could tell a 
short story. This would provide a structured 
navigation through IBM history. The meet-
ing will be held in Boca Raton at Sugar 
Sand Park starting at 2:30PM in the Maple 
Room. 

Tuesday, March 6: Big Band Night Din-
ner and Dance at Benvenuto in Boynton 

Beach, featuring "The Fusion Machine 17-
Piece Swing Band.” If you love big bands 
and their music, this is the place for you!  
We have reserved 30 seats for the evening. 

Dinner is at 6pm. Benvenuto offers a three 
course dinner with wine and show for $55 
per person, inclusive. Benvenuto is located 
at 1730 N Federal Highway, Boynton 
Beach, 33435 (561-364-0600). If interested, 
please reserve with us (so we can provide an 
accurate count and assure we are seated to-
gether) by replying to info@ibmsfqcc.org 
with “Big Band” in the subject line. Pay-
ment will be made at Benvenuto the evening 
of the dinner/show. 

(See Events on page 2) 
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This newsletter is produced by 
the IBM South Florida Quarter 
Century Club and Alumni Asso-
ciation (IBMSFQCCAA), a non-
profit organization established in 
2011 and based in Boca Raton, 
FL, for our dues-paying mem-
bership.  

IBMSFQCCAA Bylaws can be 
found at  www.ibmsfqccaa.org. 

The purpose of this newsletter 
is to keep members informed of 
IBMSFQCCAA-sponsored so-
cial and volunteer activities as 
well as general items of interest. 
Newsletter content is provided in 
the spirit of camaraderie to help 
foster IBM alumni connections.  

Disclaimer: IBMSFQCCAA, 
its Board members and Newslet-
ter staff are not legally liable for 
any material submitted to us in 
good faith and are not responsi-
ble for any errors and/or omis-
sions. If a member feels any con-
tent correction is needed, please 
let us know as soon as possible.   

©2012 IBMSFQCCAA. All 
rights reserved. 

I, along with your Board of Direc-
tors, would like to extend 
to you and your families, 
our wishes for a healthy 
and prosperous 2012.  

We ended 2011, our first 
full year of operations, at just shy of 
400 members which was double the 
number that we were hoping for, as 
we started IBMSFQCCAA at the be-
ginning of year. So thank you all for 
making us a success and please con-
tinue to tell your friends, who are not 
yet members of our Association, of 
our existence.  

Some of you have not yet renewed 
your memberships for 2012 so won't 
you please, while you are thinking 
about it, do that now by sending a 
check for $20 to: 

IBMSFQCCAA 
P.O. Box 273284 
Boca Raton, FL 33427-3284 

We have ambitious plans for 2012. 
We have a couple of seminars in the 

President’s Message 

works that you'll read about elsewhere 
in this Newsletter and in direct mailings 
from the Association.  

We have also allocated funds in our 
budget to support social events beyond 
our "local" area, in recognition of the 
fact that many of our members reside 
outside of Miami-Dade, Broward and 
Palm Beach counties.  

In addition, now that we have 
achieved critical mass, we will begin 
looking into discounted travel opportu-
nities for our members, such as one 
week cruises or perhaps a 3 night pack-
age in Las Vegas including hotel and 
show tickets.  

If you have any idea along these lines, 
and would be willing to work with us to 
bring it to fruition,  just tell us about it 
via email to info@ibmsfqccaa.org and 
we'll take it from there.  

We look forward to hearing from you 
and seeing you at some of the upcom-
ing events. 

Justin “Jud” McCarthy  
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For more information on the 
“Big Band” evening, contact 
Larry Salerno  
(bocalarry@comcast.net). 
Wednesday, March 14: Quar-

terly IBMSFQCCAA lunch at 
the Ale House on Yamato Road 
in Boca at 11:30am. Our recent 
attendance was over 70! No res-
ervation required, just join us at 
11:30am. 
Note: this is the periodic lunch 

that Dave Pavek started a few 
years ago, which has now been 
picked up by IBMSFQCCAA.  
Tuesday, April 17 - Walking 

Tour of the Historic Boca Raton 
Hotel and Resort. This 1½ hour 
guided walking tour of the his-
toric Boca Raton Resort & Club 
features highlights, including the 
story of Addison Mizner, his 
architectural inspiration, and a 
look at the hotel’s evolution 
since the 1920s. By special ar-
rangement with the Boca Raton 
Historical Society, our members 
will receive a reduced tour price 
of $10 (regular cost is $15). 
 Please make your reservation 

directly with BRHS (561-395-
6766 ext. 101) no later than 
Tuesday, April 10. The tour be-

(Events - continued from page 1) 

tended “Forever Patsy Cline” presented by 
The Delray Playhouse. For many of us, it 
was our first time at this delightful 250 seat 
theater. The performance was in a  musical 
review format featuring the songs of Patsy 
Cline, sung note and inflection perfect. The 
cast added some other old favorites includ-
ing Doris Day’s “Que Sera” and Roy Rog-
ers “Happy Trails”. We were invited to 
sing along to many of these old favorites. 
And, as we exited the theater, the cast was 
there to greet us!  We will be back to this 
local treasure for other performances. 
December 5, 2011: IBMSFQCCAA Annu-
al Meeting (Extracted from Annual Meet-
ing Minutes): (Photos on Page 6) 

Attendance by Board Members: Jud 
McCarthy, Sy Schulman, Lewis Miller,  
Angelo Gasparri, Fred Goetz, Emily San-
tos, Bill Gee, Larry Salerno and Vance 
Vallandigham . 

Call for Quorum: After making wel-
coming remarks, President Jud McCarthy 
turned the meeting over to the Secretary 
Lew Miller. The Secretary reported that 66 
members in good standing were present 
and that he was also in possession of 67 
proxies, thus meeting the quorum require-
ments. The first annual meeting of the IBM 
South Florida Quarter Century Club and 
Alumni Association was called to order at 
2:56 p.m. 

Acceptance Previous Annual Meeting 
Minutes: This being the first annual meet-
ing of the IBM South Florida Quarter Cen-
tury Club and Alumni Association, there 
were no previous minutes and no need to 
vote. 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Sy 
Schulman reported 2011 expenses of 
$2,530 and estimated 2012 expenses of 
$6,100 including repayment of Founders’ 
loans of $1,750. The closing cash balance 
as of December 31, 2011 is estimated to be 
$9,500 after payment of expenses associat-
ed with the annual meeting. Motion by 
Pete Sheridan, seconded by Vance Vallan-
digham, to accept the Treasurer’s report as 
submitted was passed unanimously.  

Report of Election Results: Five candi-
(See Recent Activities on page 3) 

The Newsletter is circulated by 
email to most of our members and 
friends. It is sent by mail to those 
who are not on email. Please pro-
vide feedback by email to          
info@ibmsfqccaa.org or mail to: 

 IBMSFQCCAA, 
P. O. Box 273284,  
Boca Raton, FL 33427-3284. 

WE WELCOME YOUR IN-
PUT. PLEASE HELP US 

MAKE THIS A GREAT OR-
GANIZATION. 

PLEASE PASS THIS NEWS-
LETTER ON TO A FRIEND 

WHO MIGHT ALSO BE  
INTERESTED. 

Recent Activities 

gins promptly at 2pm at the Hotel. You 
should arrive at the Hotel no later than 
1:45 and be advised of a $10 required fee 
for Valet Parking. Some of us will meet at 
the Historical Society at 1:15pm (71 N 
Federal Hwy in Boca, the old town hall 
building) and car-pool from there to share 
and save a bit on the valet parking fee.  

Recent Social Events 
October 15th 2011: Oktoberfest (Photos 
on Page 6) Twenty members and guests 
gathered at the 38th Annual Oktoberfest in 
Lake Worth on Saturday October 15. We 
ate, drank and listened to the great om-pa-
pa sounds of an authentic 11-piece Ok-
toberfest band direct from Munich. Some 
of our members were even spotted doing 
the Chicken Dance! 

December 1st 2011: What a Turnout! 
The December get together at the Boca 
Ale House was the highest attendance (72) 
seen in some time. Informal polling over 
the past couple of gatherings confirmed 
that the location, format, food and bever-
ages available are a hit with the group. We 
far exceeded our projection to the Ale 
House staff, and they will be even better 
prepared with additional server staff for 
future IBMSFQCCAA gatherings. We did 
receive some suggestions about changing 
for the gathering, but everyone seemed to 
enjoy the venue and the format.  

If you have suggestions, e-mail 
GreggCesario@aol.com or call him at 
(561) 265-8851. 

December 3rd 2011: We held our first 
annual Saturday Florida Atlantic Universi-
ty Football outing. Thirty members and 
guests tailgated in the parking lot pre-
game and entered the new FAU Owls Sta-
dium to watch their match-up with Uni-
versity of Louisiana-Monroe. Unfortu-
nately, the FAU team could not send leg-
endary Head Coach Howard Schnellen-
berger out a winner in his final collegiate 
career game, losing 26-0 to the University 
of Louisiana-Monroe.  Most of us enjoyed 
the tailgate more than the game. 

January 3rd 2012: Over 40 
IBMSFQCCAA members and guests at-
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dates, all individuals appointed to the 
Board of Directors during 2011, ap-
plied to run for the five open Board 
positions. Therefore, per the provisions 
of Article VII (b) and Article IV, Sec-
tion 4 of the Bylaws, no formal election 
was held and Fred Goetz, Emily Santos, 
Bill Gee, Larry Salerno and Vance Val-
landigham were declared to have been 
elected to the IBM South Florida Quar-
ter Century Club and Alumni Associa-
tion Board of Directors for an initial 
two year term. 

Other Comments: The Secretary 
stressed the need for more members to 
get involved in the Association’s com-
mittees and provide fresh input and 
fresh leadership. Subsequent discussion 
from the members during a Q&A ses-
sion yielded a number of suggestions 
for improving communication with po-
tential new members and two volun-
teers for the Marketing Committee.  

The Board wishes to recognize Julie 
Goodwin, Bill Gee and Dave Johnson 
for their significant contributions to the 
efficient functioning of the Associa-
tion’s operations during 2011. 

There being no further business to 
conduct, Dave Johnson moved to ad-
journ the meeting, seconded by Emily 
Santos and passed unanimously. The 
meeting was adjourned at 3:18 p.m.  

The new Board will hold an organiza-
tional meeting prior to the end of the 
year at a location to be determined. The 
next regular Board meeting was sched-
uled for Wednesday, January 11, 2012 
at 1:30  

Following the formal portion of the 
meeting and a break, we were enter-
tained by Cameo, a distinctive barber-
shop quartet that performs throughout 
South Florida. The group sang old 
standards and invited the members to 
sing along with them on some of the 
tunes as well. It was great entertain-
ment! 

Members were given the opportunity 
to donate toys for the Marine Toys for 
Tots campaign - by the end of the ses-
sion, there were many toys in the box, 

(Recent Activities - continued from page 2) which, we are sure, made many kids 
very happy. 

Sue King took early retirement from 
IBM in the spring of 1992. She went 
to work at Apple Computer, Inc. in 
Cupertino, CA,  from mid 1992 to fall 
1993 as Director 
of Future Tech-
nologies for Pow-
erbooks and later 
in Newton Devel-
opment. George 
followed in the 
summer of 1992 
and worked at  CIC, a language tech-
nology company. 

In October 1993, Sue moved to Dell 
Computer Corp. and worked there 
from fall 1993 to summer 1996 as Di-
rector in charge of Systems Software 
Development, Contracts and Preload 
Manufacturing as well as Publications 
and later as Director of Server and 
Network Software.  

George worked at Dell in charge of 
Peripheral Qualification and Test. Sue 
was stricken with breast cancer in fall 
1995, which she has so far managed to 
overcome (RAH!) with George's lov-
ing care and the help of a wonderful 
team of doctors. 

In summer 1996, Sue and George 
moved back to CA where Sue went to 
work for Cadence Design Systems, 
first as VP of Customer Support and 
Publications, later adding worldwide 
Consulting Services. George took 
charge of restoring the 1912 Arts and 
Crafts farmhouse and landscaping the 
1/2 acre property. His excellent work 
earned a spot in the annual Willow 
Glen Home Tour.  

In 2000, Sue retired to care for her 
mother. She did some consulting with 
US, Russian and Asian universities 
primarily in developing training for 
young engineers on using Cadence 
design tools. She also consulted for 
various CA governmental agencies on 
future strategies (obviously that hasn't 

gone too well! You can only lead the 
horses to water, you can't make them 
drink!). Sue fully retired in 2004. 

Sue and George say, “We spent 10 
years looking all across the US for 
the “perfect” place to retire . If you 
had asked us where we would end up, 
we would never have said “Nevada”. 
Yet in 2007, we sold our CA home 
and moved to Gardnerville, NV, a 
high desert (elev. 4750 ft)  area with 
relatively mild weather, close proxim-
ity to Lake Tahoe and its activities 
and easy shooting distance to San 
Francisco and surrounding areas. 
The people here are incredibly 
friendly and helpful and the cost of 
living is much reduced. “It took 18 
months to find our “perfect” house 
with glorious views of the Sierras. We 
added an extra large garage to hold 
George's car collection (now count-
ing eight) and a tractor.”  

George is occupying his time with 
“moving dirt”, and is about to move 
20 trees around our 6 acres property 
and add an orchard. Sue has delighted 
in working with a local art gallery 
organizing art workshops given by 
local artists.  

The Gardnerville area is filled with 
many talented artists in many media. 
Sue learned gourd art and relief print-
making and has made many new and 
talented friends. Their children live in 
Australia, LA and Portland. They and 
many friends visit frequently.  

In closing, Sue and George say, 
“We have effectively turned our home 
into the King Bed and Breakfast and 
have lots of fun taking friends and 
family to visit Yosemite, Mono Lake 
and Lake Tahoe. To all our old 
friends, ya'll come!” 

 

Where are Sue and George King? 

Join your IBM Friends at  
IBMSFQCCAA Events 

Check the yellow sections on 
pages 1 and 2 of this Newsletter 
for dates and descriptions of 
what’s going on. 
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Richard Achilles 
Jose Alvarez 
Edward Anderson 
Frank Antalek 
William Apflauer 
William Atkinson 
Martin Axelrod 
Myron Bashor 
Ronald Benice 
Daniel Bensimon 
Herbert Bliss 
John Bogan 
Martin Borgersen 
Robert Bowlby II 
John Braghini 
James Bristol 
Charles Brogan 
Luther Brown 
John Cabornero 
Jerry Carter 
Jose Castillo 
Peter Chrusch 
Paul Clodfelter 
Kathleen Conley 
Patricia Connelly 
James Davies 
Jean De Francis 
Henry Deer 
Joanne DeSanto 
Diana DiMeo 
Marvin Easton 
Mary-Lou Eaton 
Alfred Edelman 
Kenneth Eubank 
Donald Fisher 
Daniel Flax 
John Frew 
Michael Grant 
Charlie Gumula 
Joyce Hand 
Richard Hand 
Lisa Harris 
Charles Harste 
Gary Hawk 
Edward Hawksley 
Harry Hayka 
Colleen Hele' 
Henry Herr 
Todd James 
Tom Johnson 
Vicki Johnson 
Michael Jordin 
Robert Kantner Sr. 
Barry Karp 
Leonard Keil 
Kingston Kovac 
Bruce Langton 
Norman Lawson 
Ruth Lee 
Herb Liberman 

 
 MEET IBM’S NEW PRESIDENT AND CEO:   
VIRGINIA M. ROMETTY 

Ms. Rometty began her career with IBM in 1981 
in Detroit, Michigan. Since then she has held a 
series of leadership positions in IBM, most recent-
ly as Senior Vice President and Group Executive, 
IBM Sales, Marketing and Strategy. As IBM’s 
global sales leader, she was accountable for reve-
nue, profit, and client satisfaction in the 170 global 
markets in which IBM does business. She was re-
sponsible for IBM's worldwide results, which ex-
ceeded $99 billion in 2010, and for leading IBM’s 
global strategy, marketing and communications 
functions. In this role, she established IBM’s 
Growth Markets organization, which is expected 
to contribute as much as 30 percent of IBM reve-
nues by 2015.  

In prior leadership roles, Ms. Rometty served as 
Senior Vice President, IBM Global Business Ser-
vices where she led the successful integration of 
PricewaterhouseCoopers Consulting. This acquisi-
tion was the largest in professional services histo-
ry, creating a global team of more than 100,000 
business consultants and service experts. For her 
leadership, she received the 2006 Carl Sloane 
Award given by the Association of Management 
Consulting Firms.  She has also served as general 
manager of IBM Global Services, Americas, as 
well as general manager of IBM's Global Insur-
ance and Financial Services Sector.   

Ms. Rometty is a leader in diversity initiatives 
including IBM’s Women in Technology Council 
and the Women's Leadership Council, and is one 
of the senior sponsors of the Women's Executive 
Council. She is a frequent speaker at industry and 
business conferences, and has been named to For-
tune magazine's “50 Most Powerful Women in 
Business” for seven consecutive years, including 
most recently in 2011.  

Ms. Rometty serves on the Council on Foreign 
Relations; the Board of Trustees of Northwestern 
University; and the Board of Overseers and Board 
of Managers of Memorial Sloan-Kettering Cancer 
Center.  

She holds a Bachelor of Science degree with 
high honors in computer science and electrical 
engineering from Northwestern University. 
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Farewell 
We have learned of the 

following former  
IBMers who have 

passed away. 
Isa Banks  2010 
Nicholas D. Angione  
 August 2011 

John W. Rood  
 September 2011 

Earl C. Rogers   
 October 2011 

Ralph S. Lott   
 November 2011 

Richard F. Rimmel  
  November 2011 

John Opel  November 2011 
Jeff Lewis  November 2011 
Ronald Lappa   
 December 2011 

Joseph A. Crimi 1/7/2012 

Nick Licausi 
Robert Lowe 
Mike Lukens 
Stuart Lyon 
Thomas Maher 
Larry Malinowski 
Mohan Mansuria 
Carl Mattes 
George Maxwell 
Vic Mazza 
Bert McConnell 
Ralph McCrea 
Edward McPherson 
Glenn Meyers 
LaVant Morell 
Alan Morgenthal 
Joseph Mosley 
Alan Neel II 
George Nichols 
Ronald Nolan 
John Okoniewski 
Lee Ostlie 
James Owens 
Theodore Pappelis 
Daniel Parent 
Robert Parke 
Richard Patten 
William (Bill)  

Pensiero 
Theodore Pilchik 
Elizabeth Pinkocze 
David Plank 
Robert Powers 
Bill Quinn 
Mary Rao 
George Rauschen-

berg 
Juan Rionda 
John Roberts 
Robert Roeber 
Michael Rose 
Louis Sabia 
Howard Scott 
Peter Sheridan 
Sheila Shuhi 
Bruce Smith 
Robert Smith 
Richard Spencer 
Patricia Sperano 
Ronald Sperano 
John Spinetti, Jr. 
Lowell Talada 
Bjorn Taucher 
Thomas Taylor 
Benjamin Tiley 
Charles Tompkins 
Marie Turner 
Paul Turner 
Frank Viola 
Leonard Weiss 

Reminder  
If you have not paid your 2012 Dues, please 
mail us your check for $20 ASAP! 

Geoff Wilson 
Bill Witham 
Douglas Worth 
Gail Worth 
Donna Wright 
Kenneth Wright 
James Wulf 
Lou Yovin 
Eric Yueh 
Christine Ziebarth 

Welcome 128 New Members 
since our last Newsletter  

Get Involved with 
IBMSFQCCAA  

We need more partici-
pants in planning and 

executing our activities. 
If you want to help, let 

us know at 
 info@ibmsfqccaa.org 
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Restaurants 
Applebee’s: 15% off with Golden Apple Card 

(60+) 
Arby’s: 10% off (55+) 
Ben & Jerry’s: 10% off (60+) 
Bennigan’s: discount varies by location 
Bob’s Big Boy: discount varies by location (60+) 
Boston Market: 10% off (65+) 
Burger King: 10% off (60+) 
Captain D’s Seafood: discount varies by location 

(62+) 
Chick-Fil-A: 10% off or free small drink or coffee 

(55+) 
Chili’s: 10% off (55+) 
CiCi’s Pizza: 10% off (60+) 
Culver’s: 10% off (60+) 
Denny’s: 10% off, 20% off for AARP members 

(55+) 
Dunkin’ Donuts: 10% off or free coffee (55+) 
Einstein’s Bagels: 10% off baker’s dozen of 

bagels (60+) 
Fuddrucker’s: 10% off any senior platter (55+) 
Gatti’s Pizza: 10% off (60+) 
Golden Corral: 10% off (60+) 
Hardee’s: $0.33 beverages every day (65+) 
IHOP: 10% off (55+) 
Jack in the Box: up to 20% off (55+) 
KFC: free small drink with any meal (55+) 
Krispy Kreme: 10% off (50+) 
Long John Silver’s: various discounts at partici-

pating locations (55+) 
McDonald’s: discounts on coffee every day (55+) 
Mrs. Fields: 10% off at participating locations 

(60+) 
Shoney’s: 10% off 
Sonic: 10% off or free beverage (60+) 
Steak ‘n Shake: 10% off every Monday & Tues-

day (50+) 
Subway: 10% off (60+) 
Sweet Tomatoes 10% off (62+) 
Taco Bell : 5% off; free beverages for seniors 

(65+) 
TCBY: 10% off (55+) 
Tea Room Cafe: 10% off (50+) 
Village Inn: 10% off (60+) 
Waffle House: 10% off every Monday (60+) 
Wendy’s: 10% off (55+) 
White Castle: 10% off (62+) 

Retail and Apparel 
Banana Republic: 10% off (50+) 
Bealls: 20% off first Tuesday of each month 

(50+) 
Belk’s: 15% off first Tuesday of every month 

(55+) 
Big Lots: 10% off 
Bon-Ton Department Stores: 15% off on senior 

discount days (55+) 

C.J. Banks: 10% off every Wednesday (60+) 
Clarks: 10% off (62+) 
Dress Barn: 10% off (55+) 
Goodwill: 10% off one day a week (date varies by 

location) 
Hallmark: 10% off one day a week (date varies by 

location) 
Kmart: 20% off (50+) 
Kohl’s: 15% off (60+) 
Modell’s Sporting Goods: 10% off 
Rite Aid: 10% off on Tuesdays & 10% off prescrip-

tions 
Ross Stores: 10% off every Tuesday (55+) 
The Salvation Army Thrift Stores: up to 50% off 

(55+) 
Stein Mart: 20% off red dot/clearance items first 

Monday of every month (55+) 
Grocery 

Albertson’s: 10% off first Wednesday of each 
month (55+) 

American Discount Stores: 10% off every Monday 
(50+) 

Compare Foods Supermarket: 10% off every 
Wednesday (60+) 

DeCicco Family Markets: 5% off every Wednesday 
(60+) 

Food Lion: 6% off every Monday (60+) 
Fry’s Supermarket: free Fry’s VIP Club Member-

ship & 10% off every Monday (55+) 
Great Valu Food Store: 5% off every Tuesday 

(60+) 
Gristedes Supermarket: 10% off every Tuesday 

(60+) 
Harris Teeter: 5% off every Tuesday (60+) 
Hy-Vee: 5% off one day a week (date varies by 

location) 
Kroger: 10% off (date varies by location) 
Morton Williams Supermarket: 5% off every Tues-

day (60+) 
The Plant Shed: 10% off every Tuesday (50+) 
Publix: 5% off every Wednesday (55+) 
Rogers Marketplace: 5% off every Thursday (60+) 
Uncle Guiseppe’s Marketplace: 5% off (62+)  

Activities and Entertainment 
AMC Theaters: up to 30% off (55+) 
Bally Total Fitness: up to $100 off memberships 

(62+) 
Busch Gardens Tampa : $3 off one-day tickets 

(50+) 
Carmike Cinemas: 35% off (65+) 
Cinemark/Century Theaters: up to 35% off 
U.S. National Parks: $10 lifetime pass; 50% off 

additional services including camping (62+) 
Regal Cinemas: 30% off 
Ripley’s Believe it or Not: 18% off one-day ticket 

(55+) 
SeaWorld Orlando: $3 off one-day tickets (50+)  

Cell Phone Suppliers 
AT&T: Special Senior Nation 200 Plan $29.99/month 

(65+) 
Jitterbug: $10/month cell phone service (50+) 
Verizon Wireless: Verizon Nationwide 65 Plus Plan 

$29.99/month (65+)  
Travel, Auto Rental and Lodging 

Alaska Airlines: 10% off (65+) 
Alamo: up to 25% off for AARP members 
American Airlines: various discounts for 65 and up (call 

before booking for discount) 
Amtrak: 15% off (62+) 
Avis: up to 25% off for AARP members 
Best Western: 10% off (55+) 
Budget Rental Cars: 10% off; up to 20% off for AARP 

members (50+) 
Cambria Suites: 20%-30% off (60+) 
Clarion: 20%-30% off (60+) 
Comfort Inn: 20%-30% off (60+) 
Comfort Suites: 20%-30% off (60+) 
Continental Airlines: no initiation fee for Continental Presi-

dents Club & special fares for select destinations 
Dollar Rent-A-Car: 10% off (50+) 
Econo Lodge: 20%-30% off (60+) 
Enterprise Rent-A-Car: 5% off for AARP members 
Greyhound: 5% off (62+) 
Hampton Inns & Suites: 10% off when booked 72 hours in 

advance 
Hertz: up to 25% off for AARP members 
Holiday Inn: 10%-30% off depending on location (62+) 
Hyatt Hotels: 25%-50% off (62+) 
InterContinental Hotels Group: various discounts at all 

hotels (65+) 
Mainstay Suites: 10% off with Mature Traveler’s Discount 

(50+); 
20%-30% off (60+) 
Marriott Hotels: 15% off (62+) 
Motel 6: 10% off (60+) 
Myrtle Beach Resort: 10% off (55+) 
National Rent-A-Car: up to 30% off for AARP members 
Quality Inn: 20%-30% off (60+) 
Rodeway Inn: 20%-30% off (60+) 
Sleep Inn: 20%-30% off (60+) 
Southwest Airlines: various discounts for ages 65 and up 

(call before booking for discount) 
Trailways Transportation System: various discounts for 

ages 50 and up 
United Airlines: various discounts for ages 65 and up (call 

before booking for discount) 
U.S. Airways: various discounts for ages 65 and up (call 

before booking for discount) 
Miscellaneous 

Great Clips: $3 off hair cuts (60+) 
Super Cuts: $2 off haircuts (60+) 
 

Also check out the Discount Sites for Active 
IBMers and IBM Retirees on the Other Sites 
page of the IBMSFQCCAA website to view 
other discounts that may be available to you! 

Businesses Offering Discounts to Seniors  
NOTE: This list is subject to change at any time. Since many Senior Discounts are not advertised to the public,  
our advice to Members over 55 is to ALWAYS ask a Sales Associate if the Business offers a Senior Discount.  

That way, you can be sure you get the most bang for your buck. 
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Activities Photos 
Oktoberfest: Marching Bagpipe Band 

 
   Oktoberfest: L to R: Fred & Judy Goetz  Oktoberfest: L to R: :  Bob Russell, Vance & 

Pat Vallandigham, Fred & Judy Goetz, Larry 
Salerno, Jud McCarthy, Rita Gasparri, and 

Jean Russell (Angelo Gasparri’s sister)  
  

    Annual Meeting: Assembling at the  
start  of the meeting  

Annual Meeting: Jud McCarthy welcomes 
everyone and discusses Association activities  

    Annual Meeting: Lew Miller conducts the 
Business portion of the Meeting  

    Annual Meeting: Sy Schulman presents the 
Treasurer’s Report  

    Annual Meeting: Judy Goetz (foreground), 
L to R: Don Heim, Dave Johnson,  

Glenn Anderson 

    Annual Meeting: L to R: Frank Humphreys, 
Chuck White; Leo Kartheiser (background) 

   Annual Meeting: L to R: Marty Axelrod,  
Leo Kartheiser 

Annual Meeting: L to R: Juan Rionda,  
Ernie Galinis 

Annual Meeting: After the break, we enjoyed 
barbershop harmony by Cameo 


